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Bere Ferrers Parish Council
At a meeting of the Finance & General Purposes committee, held in the Council Chamber Bere        Alston on Tuesday 8th December 2015.
     Present



Cllr. H. Boot-Handford     Chairman




Cllr. M. Benson     
        Cllr. R. Maycock



Cllr. P. Dennis
        Cllr. R. Piper
                                
Cllr. B. Lamb

        
In Attendance   Cllr. S. Hanson.           
321. Apologies   
Apologies were received from Cllr. Leithall due to business commitments.           
322. Items of Interest at the discretion of the Chairman. No decisions can be made on these 
        items.
1) Cllr. Benson – there is a meeting being held at Tavistock Town Hall tomorrow with the
  leader of Devon County Council Cllr. John Heart.
2) Cllr. Piper - 
 there is a lot of fly tipping around, in the layby before Gawton Bridge also a 
black sack on the grass on the turning signed to Station on the right hand side of the road.
3a) Cllr. Dennis - there has been an abandoned car down by the river at Denham Bridge for 
over 3 weeks. The windows are smashed, tyres slashed, the next thing could be someone sets fire to it and that could cause a serious problem with the woodland timber. The Clerk has reported it to the police and PCSO Greenwood stated it belonged to someone in Plymouth but she did not give much hope of them removing it.
Clerk to report this to Locality Team at West Devon copy to the Clerk of Buckland Monochorum. 
     3b) Cllr. Dennis - the landslide above Tanner Bridge is getting worse. The Clerk has reported
 this to John Doswell who is keeping a watchful eye on it.
     4) Cllr. Boot-Handford -
FP20 is being reinstated and looks as though it may be opening soon. 
The Clerk reported that the tarmac has now been brought out to the road and all trip hazards have been removed.
323. Minutes of the meeting held on 10th & 17th November and taken as read, to deal with 

matters arising. 
   Matters Arising.
   Minute 286(238) –Cllr. Benson explained that he had managed to get the piece in the Bere Link 
about asking our parishioners to help clear the tops of the drain grids. Cllr. Dennis will catch up with the Clerk on any more news to go in the Bere Link for February.
Minute 240 – The Clerk has been in contact with Jim Jeffries the Community Self Help Warden.

He has taken the half day training and is prepared to undertake work for us; his fee 
is £130 per day. The Chairman of Council suggests that we look around to make up 
a day’s work then invite him over to go through it. At the daily rate of £130 this will 
give Council 7 days from now until the end of March out of the joint TAP Fund 
application with Gulworthy. 
Minute 243 – Cllr. Dennis stated that there is a Beregen Trustees meeting in January next year.
Minute 293 – Cllr. Lamb explained that he has been in touch with Buckland Monochorum, 
Dartmoor Forest, Gulworthy and Horrabridge to put forward the idea of TAP Funding for equipment for a Lengthsman. He has had a very positive reply, Cllr. Benson stated he brought the idea to Southern Links last week and they thought it a good idea.


Cllr. Lamb asked permission to put a formal application together ready for the next 


Southern Link meeting in March. He stated the tools would be £1,490 as this would 


be able to be used by all 3 Lengthman’s schemes and the trailer is £1405 which 


would mean an application for £2,895. The question was asked that if we were 


upgrading the equipment would the trailer be big enough. Cllr. Lamb is looking into 


this.
Cllr. Dennis proposed that Cllr. Lamb be given the go ahead to formulate the application seconded by Cllr. Benson.
The Chairman asked to bring forward item 9 on the Agenda – 
324. Defibrillator What’s Next from Cllr. Hanson’s report.
Cllr. Hanson reiterated that at last Full Council in November the Defibrillator should be fixed to the side wall of the pub and all permissions have been confirmed from the Edgcumbe Pub.
On the list of what next we are awaiting the Chairman of Council paying a visit to no 4 Fore Street to discuss the problems that have arisen.
Cllr. Hanson has not confirmed with BATs if they will take on the responsibility for and level of data management including testing etc.
The Clerk has had a reply from Richard Walker who will provide a defibrillator training session on the 12th January at 7pm. He is prepared to take 12 but could stretch to 15 if needed. The session normally takes 90 minutes. There is no charge but wishes to discuss publicity with the Clerk.
Discussions took place regarding advertising, but because it is only 12/15 to attend it was decided to invite representatives from the following to attend;
Scouts, Beregen, Edgcumbe Hotel, Bowling Club, Chemist, Youth 2 Youth, BATs, Churches, School, Carnival, Sailing Club, Playgroup, History group as well as a representative from Council.
Cllr. Hanson to draft the invitation letter.
325. Accounts for payment.
The Clerk had emailed the account sheets to the committee members. Cllr. Lamb proposed payment in the sum of £3,500.43, seconded by Cllr. Boot-Handford.
326.  Financial Statements
The Financial Statements were emailed to the committee members.
Discussions took place regards the Public Toilets. Cllr. Lamb feels that it is time we looked 
into a complete refurbishment of the Bere Alston Toilets.
Cllr. Boot-Handford proposed acceptance of the statements, seconded by Cllr. Benson.   
327. Reserves Policy.
Cllr. Boot-Handford produced the reserves policy with amendments to take in advice received from Council’s Auditor. Discussions took place and acceptance of the document which is to be added to the Financial Regulations was proposed by Cllr. Lamb, seconded by Cllr. Dennis.
328. Report back on Work Place Pensions.
        The Clerk has spoken with the workman who when he received his letter did some 
         investigation and decided that this was not for him. He wishes to be opted out from the Work   
         Place Pension Scheme. Cllr. Lamb asked that this be put in writing by the Workman.
329. Briefing by Cllr. Benson on Neighbourhood Plan progress.
   Cllr. Benson stated that there was a meeting of the group a week ago. They reviewed report of 
the survey. There have been some feedback reports from West Devon which Mike Palmer is dealing with. They have had two meetings with Devon County Highways Officers who did not like the idea of the HGV Route but had no problems with extra signage for Car Parks or a possible HGV parking area in Fore Street. Although we suggested ideas in a document that they did not like there is nothing to stop us from putting it in the Neighbourhood Plan
We are still working on reports and working our way through the process with a possible consultation in the Spring.
330. Correspondence.
1) Tricia Kent Compost Toilets Bere Ferrers.
The Bere Ferrers Villagers Association now have everything in place to go ahead with the toilets, it was agreed that the total sum of £3,491.66 be transferred to the Council for them to go ahead and order the required items.
2) West Devon Borough Council TAP Fund Changes
“As part of Councillor John Hart’s current round of Devon County Council Tough Choices meetings with town and parish councils, he has proposed a change to the joint Town And Parish (TAP) fund, namely related to proposals to fund ditching and drainage work. 
We can advise that significant funds remain available for this Financial Year and I therefore write to encourage you to promote this Fund with your respective Town and Parish Councils with a view to submitting applications to benefit your local communities.  The Fund can support a wide range of projects, with decisions turned around quickly at meetings of the Link Committees.  
For more information, please visit the following website link: http://www.westdevon.gov.uk/article/2768/TAP-Town--Parish-Fund and note the supplementary information (as outlined below).
Decisions on grants from the TAP Fund are made having regard to the broad principles in part one of the guidance below.  Applications for ditching and drainage work are subject to this guidance but with exceptions outlined in part two: 
Guidance part one, general applications:
1.   Funds cannot be used directly for on-going staff costs or day to day running of a project, unless this is during a transition phase with documented evidence of how the project will become sustainable post transition.
2.      Funds should not be used to support projects that are the direct responsibility of another 
    agency
3.      Funds cannot be allocated to individuals or private/for profit enterprises.
4.      Funds should not be allocated retrospectively
5.      Repeat funding should not be awarded unless there is a compelling business case 
              proving transition to sustainability.
6.      The TAP Fund manager/decision-makers must be satisfied that the project will benefit 
    more than one Town or Parish.  
Guidance part two, applications for ditching and drainage work: 
1.      Applications for ditching and drainage work will be exempt from guidance numbers 2, 5     
         and 6 above
2.      Proposed work will need to increase frequency or be of a higher standard than that
         currently offered by DCC
3.      Work will need to be carried out subject to the guidance available from DCC 
Highways https://new.devon.gov.uk/roadsandtransport/maintaining-roads/self-help-and-     community-support/
(NB: Devon County Council currently funds Lengthsmen visits to each parish twice a year and during these visits the Lengthsmen are required to undertake an annual clean, and clean all drainage features such as grips, easements and buddle holes.  Application to TAP will not preclude Parishes from these scheduled works, however the County Council has worked with several parish councils and agreed to provide the funding we would have spent on the Lengthsmen so that the parish can make their own arrangements, for a more locally responsive or enhanced service.  Under this arrangement the parish council must commit to proving at least an annual clean of each drainage feature. If a parish council wish to consider this arrangement in conjunction with an application for TAP funding they should contact their local Neighbourhood Highway Team to discuss.)
    3)  Mr. C. Moody – Wager Cup
Mr. Moody is both pleased and honoured to have been awarded the Wager Cup. He has asked that Council keep it in the Office for safe keeping.
   4) Roger White Bere Ferrers Villagers Group – Remedy for gate hazard at Bere Ferrers Play 
Park. Refer to Open Spaces.
   5) WDBC. Press Release- Long Stay Parking at Brook Street.
West Devon Borough Council has recommended that the top two decks of Brook Street Car 
Park in Tavistock, offer the option for long stay parking and that it should only cost £2 a 
day. This would become an additional element of the council’s current trial, which is testing 
a £2 a day charge across all long stay car parks in the borough.
Recommending this decision for approval, West Devon Borough Council’s Hub Lead 
Member for Commercial Services, Cllr Robert Sampson said: “Our £2 tariff across all of 
our car parks has proved incredibly successful and has increased the footfall in the town. 
Some businesses have even told us that their sales have increased because of it.  It makes 
sense to offer more parking choices, including the option to park for longer at just £2 for the 
day in Brook Street.”
Today’s recommendation is directly responding to businesses in Tavistock, who feel that 
long stay car parking in the town is limited.  By increasing the length of time people can 
park in Brook Street it is hoped that more people will use the car park and the council will 
also be able to explore the cost and feasibility of refurbishing it.
This recommendation will be taken to Full Council on Tuesday 8 December, where 
Councillors could make the decision to allow long stay parking on the top two decks of 
Brook Street Car Park on a trial basis in conjunction with the current pilot scheme. If the 
recommendation is approved shoppers could see the long stay option at Brook Street in 
place by the spring.
WDBC Press Release – West Devon urges collaboration on road network.
 
Following the announcement by Plymouth City Council this week, that they have agreed to 
collaborate on a new housing scheme for Woolwell with developers Hannick Homes; the Leader of West Devon Borough Council has pledged to work closely with all parties concerned to reduce the impact on commuters into Plymouth from West Devon.
Cllr. Philip Sanders Leader of West Devon Borough Council said: “With the pressure for houses for people in our area I welcome the principle of this development which will go some way to meeting current needs. 
“I do however have concerns that any further development in the Woolwell area will inevitably place further pressure on the A386 which is already a very busy commuter route for many residents of West Devon. 
We will therefore be looking to work closely with South Hams as the Planning Authority and Plymouth City and Devon County Councils, who are the highway authorities, to ensure that appropriate measures are in place to deal with this important matter”.
West Devon along with South Hams and Plymouth City Councils are looking to co-operate and respond to the government’s drive for more housing.
6) For information – Tamar Valley AONB News Bulletin.
331. Agenda Items for next meeting.
1. Potential rebuilding of Public Toilets.                   
2. Rolling Programme Review January ;
Standing Orders Cllr. Lamb to review, 
Property Inspection Cllr. Dennis to review,
Wayleaves,
Wages Review.
      3. Finalise Precept.
There being no further business the chairman thanked members for attending and declared the meeting closed at 9.15pm.
Signed this 15th day of December 2015. 
Chairman………………...
